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MINUTES OF THE HOUSE COMMITTEE ON EDUCATION K-12.

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kathe Decker at 9:00 a.m. on February 12, 2003 in Room
313-S of the Capitol.

All members were present

Committee staff present: Carolyn Rampey, Legislative Research Department
Kathie Sparks, Legislative Research Department
Ann Deitcher, Committee Secretary

Conferees appearing before the committee: Pam Fellin, UMKC School of Law
Representative Mike O’Neal
Representative Bill Mason
Mac Plummer, Supt. USD 217
Raymond Dykens, Supt. USD 499
Tim Burnes, Supt. USD 508
Jim Sutton, Supt. USD 509
Kay Schultz, Supt. USD 406
Larry Geil, Supt. USD 488
Dave DuBois, Supt. USD 242
Anne Lassey, Supt. USD 436
Mark Tallman, KASB

The Chair explained to the committee that they would not be hearing HB 2180 that was listed on the
agenda. Since work is being done on the language of HB 2180 on the Senate side, it was decided to delay
hearing the bill until which time the Senate sends over.

HB 2187 - concerning schools: relating to non-resident pupils.

HB 2194 - disallowing the counting of certain pupils for purposes of computations: entering into
reciprocal agreements.

As sponsor of HB 2187, Representative O’Neal appeared before the committee to introduce Pam Fellin
who offered testimony regarding a survey of judicial and legislative reactions to non-resident and tuition-
free public education. (Attachment 1).

Representative Mason spoke to the committee in support of HB 2187 and HB 2194. (Attachment 2).

Appearing as opponents to both HB 2187 and 2194 were: Mac Plummer, Raymond Dykens, Tim Burnes,
Jim Sutton, Kay Schultz, Larry Geil, Anne Lassey, Dave DuBois and Mark Tallman. (Attachments 3
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through 12).

Those submitting written testimony only were, Scott Hills, Supt. USD 286; Scott Myers, Supt. USD 218;
(Attachments 13 and 14).

The meeting was adjourned at 10:55 a.m. The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, February 13,
2003.
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